
 

Barrowby Church of England   
Primary School 

Dear Parents/Carers 

What a wonderfully joyous week it has been this week.  It was lovely to see so many of our 

Year 3 and 4 parents and family members attend this week’s Production of Jonah a Fishy Tail 

and do hope that you enjoyed it as much as we did. As we move forward I can’t quite believe 

that it is almost the end of this term.  Next week, we look forward to seeing the Easter Egg 

entries to his year’s competition, along with the many other exciting events occurring next 

week e.g. County Football Finals, M&M Theatre Company and the Easter Service to name a 

few. I hope you enjoy reading this week’s Newsletter and learning a little bit more about school 

life. 

Len Batey-Headteacher 

Events In School 

Year 3 & Year 4 Easter Production 
 On Thursday 21st March and Friday 22th March, our Year 3 and 4 

children performed their version of Jonah, A Fishy Tale.  The children 

have now preformed Jonah, A Fishy Tale, once to the whole school and 

twice for their parents and it has been so wonderful to be able to 

come together again and share in this joyous event. The children 

looked fantastic in their costumes, thank you so much for supporting 

us with this. They sang their hearts out and performed with ease, 

confidence and style!  
We are so unbelievably proud of their achievements; all of the children have worked so 

hard to perfect their performance and let their light shine throughout each one, with 

singing and guitar solos and acting masterclasses! Laughter, applause and tears filled the 

room on every performance, this shows how incredible our children are, here at 

Barrowby.  We would like to thank all the adults that have supported the children to 

prepare for their show, with a special thank you to Mrs Ward, Mr Caton, Mrs Morris 

and Mrs Bird and Mrs Dawber for their ongoing support. 

 
Year 1 & Year 2 Open The Book 

On Thursday 21st March, Mrs Watson and Mrs Goodband took the Year 1 and Year 2 

children over to the church for another exciting 'Open the Book' session. Two stories 

were brought to life by our lovely members of the church community. First, we heard 

the Parable of the Talents, followed by The Parable of the Good 

Samaritan. A valuable message was taken away that we can all live our 

lives by thinking about others and helping those in times of need. Thank 

you once again to the church staff for giving their time and for making 

this possible for our children.  
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Greater love has no one than this,  
that he lay down his life for his friends.  

        John 15:13:  

Our School’s Vision: As a Church school family, we strive for excellence, ensuring that we all feel 
happy, valued and loved.  We aim to provide an exciting, innovative, and relevant curriculum 
that enables all to ‘shine’ and develop as creative, respectful and independent citizens.  We seek 
to promote equal opportunities for all so that each individual is encouraged to achieve their full 
potential and become lifelong learners who can make a positive contribution to society.  

   

          Happy                  Valued                       Loved 

 

 

 DIARY DATES  
Dates for the School Year can be found  

on our website. CLICK HERE  to go to 

the calendar.  

Monday 25th March 
Boys Football County Cup Finals - 

Selected Children 

 

 

 

Thursday 28th March 
Church Easter Service - Parents 

invited for children in Reception & 

Year 6 

 

 

 

Thursday 28th March 

Last day of term 

 

 

 

Tuesday 16th April 

Return To School 

 

 

 

 

Monday 6th May 

Bank Holiday 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 7th May 
Extra-Curricular Clubs/Activities 

Commence 

 

 

 

Thursday 9th May 
Year 3 Swimming Lessons 

Commence 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Bookfair 
Thursday 7th March - Monday 11th 

March 2024 

 

Visit our school’s page by 
CLICKING HERE. 

 
Governor Meetings 

Tuesday 26th March 2024 

FGB 

http://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John.15.13
http://www.barrowby.lincs.sch.uk/calendar.asp
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089240805621


Staffing Update 

Mrs Hands, one of our After-School Club Supervisors has resigned her position in school 

and will no longer be working in the After-School Club.  She will however, continue to    

support the children in the Breakfast Club.  I would like to thank Mrs Hands for her        

ongoing support of our school and its children and for the work she has done supporting 

the creation and development of our After-School Club. 

 

I am very pleased to announce that Miss Burley will now be one of our After-School Club supervisor's, working 

with Mrs Rafferty. 
 

Parental Reminders 

This Easter, our Friends of Barrowby School have organised a fundraising activity: a Hard Boiled Egg Decorating  

Competition for your child/ren to enjoy.  Your child/ren can enter a decorated egg based on one of the below 

categories: 

1.Favourite Film  

2.Favourite Book 

3. Favourite Games Character  

 

If your child/ren would like to enter there will be a  £1 entry fee and prizes will be 

awarded for the best entries in the following groups: 

• Reception 

• Year 1 and 2 

• Year 3 and 4 

• Year 5 and 6 

Decorated eggs should be brought into school, on Monday 25th March 2024 and given to their class teacher 

along with the £1 entry fee.  The decorated eggs will be displayed throughout the last week of term.  Please     

ensure your entry includes your child's name, year group and class. We very much look forward to seeing the 

imaginative responses to this year’s creative competition.  I am sure they will all look ‘egg-cellent.’ 
 

Boys Football County Cup Finals - Selected Children 

The Football County Cup Finals will take place on Monday 25th March 2024 at Sleaford 

Town Football Club. Transport will be provided by school, children will be transported to 

and from the event on a mini-bus with Mr Batey and Mrs Ward. Children must arrive in 

school on Monday 25th March at 8:20am for a prompt departure at 8.30am. Children 

will return to school at around 12:30pm and will be able to have their lunches as normal at 

school. 

 
Children will be provided with football kit. Shin pads and football boots are required, in addition to this, children 

will also need to be provided with a drink and a waterproof coat for this event.  Children may also be provided 

with a snack should you wish to do so. Unfortunately, due to the policy implemented by the organisers, Carre’s 

Grammar School, spectators are not permitted at the event.  
 

Rocksteady Music Easter Concert - Participating Children 

Easter is fast approaching! Our Rocksteady Music Easter Concert will take place on Tuesday 

26th March 2024. All the children participating in the Rocksteady Music lessons have had the 

opportunity to enjoy a range of musical experiences through singing, listening, performing and 

composing. We would like you to join us to celebrate their musical talents in this fabulous Easter 

concert. We hope you can join us, and we look forward to sharing with you the progression the 

children have made this term. 

 

M&M Productions 

On Tuesday 26th March, we will have M & M Productions visit the school for all            

children to enjoy their production of ‘A Little Princess’, a story that promotes  friendship. 

 

 



.Class Photographs 

On Wednesday 27th March, your child will be having their class school photograph taken, 

please remind your child/ren to bring a comb/hairbrush, and make sure they are wearing their 

smartest uniform, including a sweatshirt/cardigan so that they look their very best for their 

school photographs. If your child plays a musical instrument in school, please ensure they have 

this with them on Wednesday 27th March for the group photographs which will be in addition 

to the class photographs. 

 

 

Church Easter Service 

Our School Easter Service will take place in Barrowby Church, on Thursday 28th 

March 2024 at 9.15am. This year we would like to welcome parents of children in    

Reception and Year 6 to the service. Today, Friday 22nd March, you will have received 

notification of your ticket allocation by Parentmail. 

 

Easter Bonnet Parade 

Our Reception children will participate in an Easter Bonnet Parade at the Easter Service, on     

Thursday 28th March 2024 at 9.15am. Please can you provide an Easter Bonnet or Hat for 

your child to wear for this occasion. This is a non-competitive event so these may be as simple 

or extravagant as you wish! We would very much like these to be in school by Tuesday 26th 

March 2024. We look forward to seeing your creations.  

 

Cycle Permit Form 
Children in Year 6 and Year 5 (after completing Bikeability) are eligible to cycle to and from school alone. In      
deciding whether your child is ready to cycle to school, we recommend that you work with your child/ren to build 

up their independence through route finding, road safety skills and general awareness.  
 
 
Riding a bike has many benefits. Staying active improves physical fitness: it improves 
cardiovascular health, strengthens bones and muscles, and helps kids improve their 
motor skills, balance and coordination. Cycling is also good for kids, mental health 
as it is a great way to reduce stress and anxiety and improve mood and                  
self-esteem. This often means students who cycle to school are more relaxed,    

happier and better prepared to start the day.  
 

Today, Friday 22nd March, all children in Year 5 & Year 6 have been provided with a Cycle Permit Form, if your 

child is currently cycling to school or if you would like your child to commence cycling to school, please could you 

kindly complete the form provided and return this to the school office. Thank you. 

 

Donut forget your cash! 

On Thursday 28th March, our FOBs volunteers will have doughnuts on sale at the school 

gates at a cost of £1.00 each.. 

 

 

Last day of term 

Our last day of term will be Thursday 28th March. 

 

Return to school 

We return to school on Tuesday 16th April. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly House Point Totals 

ARMSTRONG 

429 
CHICHESTER 

606 
SCOTT 

707 



 

The Farm Kitchen - Hot School Meals 
Have you ordered your hot school meals with our hot school meal provider, The Farm Kitchen? The deadline for 

ordering your hot school meals for the return to school for week commencing Monday 15th April is Tuesday 

9th April at 3.00pm. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



FOBs Donut forget your cash! 



Signposted Activities 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



NHS WaitLess - Lincolnshire 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


